Sent: 23 November 2014 15:36

To: Planning

Subject: Revised plans for 102 Camden Mews NW! 9AG

Dear Gideon Whittingham,

23rd November 2014

In relation to the revised plans for application for the proposed works at 102 Camden Mews I would like to raise the following objections.

- Given that the proposal would already greatly enlarge the existing property, the reasons given for the
 need for a basement to this redevelopment seem unconvincing, especially in relation to the enormous
 amount of disruption it would cause to the mews. Clearly the very large amount of earth and rubble that
 would have to be transported through the very narrow access of the mews would block off the mews for a
 considerable period of time, also causing dust and noise. As someone who works and lives in the mews
 this would become a very difficult environment in which to continue to operate.
- 2. I would strongly request that this aspect of the proposal is turned down.
- 2. From our experience as a result of past developments in this part of the mews, the impact of yet another filling in of open space with hard surfaces would add to the increased general noise level, as the hard surfaces greatly amplify the sounds. Even the sounds from York Way are now bounced back down the mews.

I would request that this potential to increase the general noise level in the mews through the addition of another filled in hard surface should be carefully considered before this application is granted,

With thanks

Kind regards

Tim Head 129 Camden Mews NW1 9AH